Sports Boosters Meeting on 04 October 2010

List of attendees:

Kathy Blystone, Pete Sullivan, Lesley Aschenbach, Dave Gaver, Kirk Deutrich, Beth Bednarek, Mike Mahoney, Jonathon Frohm, Margie Smith.

The meeting came to order at 6:34PM.

Pete Sullivan (President Report)

- Restrooms for the turf fields – Reminder:


- Looking for community members, families to donate time such as architects, donations, building 
materials and labor to build these facilities to code. If anyone is interested please email Pete Sullivan at    
vasullys@yahoo.com to learn more about this.

- Continuing to pursue fundraising opportunities, such as stadium seating, to compliment the Brick Paver fundraising effort.

Kirk Deutrich (2nd VP)

- Talking with PNC Bank and reviewing sponsorship with them.

- Will be meeting with Capital One Bank as another option for banking.

- Research E-Commerce account to be set-up as a store front for spirit wear, membership, sponsorships, etc.

- Pavers are being sold for $100, $200, $500, $1000; Reviewing sliding fundraising scale for groups.

- Plan on attending the winter coaches meeting Oct. 25 and the winter parents meeting.

- 1st phase of brick paver sales will continue to the end of the school year.

- Paver information will be available at the Homecoming game.

Margie Smith (Spirit Wear)

- Collected nineteen of the $5 coupons given out by membership.

- Sold $255 worth of spirit wear at the Langley football game; $2300 of spirit wear at Back to School Night.

- On a sour note, several items (jacket and hats) were stolen from the trophy case. 

Kathy Blystone (Secretary)

- Meeting Minutes to be completed by Tues. 10/5 for review/corrections.  Plan on sending them out Friday, 10/8 for posting on the website.
Kerri Gilmore Mesiah (Volunteer Coordinator)

- No Report.

Beth Bednarek/ Lesley Aschenbach (Membership)

- Membership numbers:  14 Stinger, 9 Hornet, 130 Super Hornet, 31 Faculty/Coach

- Membership down considerably from last year; most likely due to implementation of athletic fee.

- Plan to sell memberships at the fall banquets.

- Starting to compile statistics (i.e., membership percentages by team).

- Parade


- Need 10-12 volunteers to help with the parade.


- Sports Boosters will pay for parade trophies.

- Seeking an estimate for replacing the parade banner that contains outdated information.  Plan is to have a generic one done for all future parades.

- Parade coordinator would like Sports Booster to consider purchasing 10 banners for $300 to be used for the parade route.

Leslie Petty (Newsletter) 

- Work in progress to create a Facebook page for the Sports Boosters.
Sue Altschuler, Kim Pease, Lani Shelton, Liz Goldsby (Concessions)

- No Report.

Dave Gaver (Treasurer)

- Sports Boosters has secured ~$5000 in corporate sponsors; way down from past years.

Bryon Hennessey ( 1st VP/Programs)

- No Report.

Jonathon Frohm (Assistant - Director of Student Activities)

- Looking into having a Herndon Alumni Event (must be 21 to attend) at the Policy in D.C. around December timeframe; marketing to be done by the restaurant.

- Event would be for up to 250 people at $100 per person.  Price would include:  Food, drinks, and a ½ brick with your name on it.  This brick would be part of the 100 year highway for Herndon High School.

- Possibility to sell stadium seats in the future.
Mike Mahoney  (Director of Student Activities)

- Brynn Walker will continue to work on the athletic page until a replacement can be found.  If anyone is interested please contact Sports Boosters.

- Seeking coaches for Boys lacrosse; decision will be made in 2-4 weeks.

- Langley requested the game change location for last Friday’s game due to poor conditions at their field.

- Looking into fundraising ideas with former alumni.

- Booster presidents meeting is scheduled for Oct. 25. 

- Field hockey Senior Night 10/4

- Scoreboard has an end of Oct. delivery but hope to have it installed prior to Homecoming; space for video screen in the future.

- Homecoming Game scheduled for 1:00PM on Sat. 10/23.

Mary Mann (Banquets via Email)

- ADVANCED Fall Banquet tickets along with an information sheet were distributed to each team's parent representative or coach; with the exception of Dance and Boys Volleyball.

- Representatives were requested to return all unsold ADVANCED tickets by Friday, Nov 12th; ADVANCED tickets will not be sold after this date; provides time to calculate & submit pre-order meal #’s to Carrabba's.

- Limited number of tickets (20) will be available the night of each banquet.  

- Misplaced tickets can not be replaced; a ticket must be presented to eat.   ...no exceptions.  

- Fall trainers & coaches-including Assistants should email Mary if they will not be attending by Nov 12th.  

ARTSIEMOMMA@MSN.COM 

- Would like to see a reminder banner run on the website such as:  “Sports Banquet $6 Advanced Tickets available until 11/12 -- $10 at the door on 11/22 & 23.”
- Thanked Leslie Petty for placing the banquet information on the website.

- Still seeking a volunteer to assume the role of organizing future banquets. 

- Seeking volunteers to assist with: selling/collecting meal tickets, cutting cakes, or beverage preparation.  Volunteers should arrive by 6 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:49PM.

The next Sports Boosters meeting is Monday, Nov. 1, 2010 at 6:30PM in the Career Center.

Upcoming Sports Booster Meeting Dates (subject to change)
Mon. Nov. 1 (Teacher Workday)  

Mon. Apr. 4 (Teacher Workday)
Mon. Dec. 6




Mon. May 2
Mon. Jan. 3




Mon. June 6
Mon. Feb. 7

Mon. Mar. 14
Fall Sports Banquet Details
What:    The Sports Boosters of Herndon High School will sponsor a banquet 
              to honor all students in the Fall Sports Programs.  
When:   Monday, November 22nd    6:30 PM   Cross Country, Field Hockey, Golf & Volleyball
              Tuesday, November 23rd   6:30 PM   Cheer & Football   
Who:     Fall sports athletes, managers, their families, coaches, trainers and administration  
Where:  HHS Cafeteria  
Cost:    ADVANCED TICKETs purchased from your Team Parent = $6   (a $16.50 value)
           Tickets purchased at the door on November 22nd or 23rd = $10  

How to pay:  Cash or check payable to “ HHS Sports Boosters” 
Dinner will be catered by Carrabba’s of Reston.  

Enjoy Chicken Marsala, Penne Pomodoro, Ceasar salad, roll, dessert and beverage.    
Anyone who plans to eat the Carrabba’s dinner must purchase a ticket.
MUST PRESENT TICKET TO RECEIVE YOUR MEAL —DON’T LOOSE YOUR TICKET!

It is HIGHLY recommended to purchase a ticket(s) prior to the evening.   

Only 20 tickets will be available for purchase November 22nd  and 23rd.
Athletes & families are not required to purchase a dinner ticket to attend the event in the cafeteria.  
The individual teams will conduct their own award ceremony immediately following the dinner.  
If you have any questions, contact Mary Mann - Artsiemomma@msn.com or the following Team Parents:

	       Team
	    Team Parent
	Contact Information

	Cross Country
	Lynn Wallace
	WallTLDZ@aol.com

	Golf
	Lynn Wallace
	WallTLDZ@aol.com

	V Field Hockey
	Roslyn Aroesty
	Normandros@comcast.net

	JV Field Hockey
	Angie Smith
	Aesmitty@cox.net

	Frosh. FH
	Tamara Wolfe
	Tamarawolfe@cox.net

	V Volleyball
	Carmen Middleton
	Carmiemiddleton@verizon.net
	

	JV Volleyball
	
	

	Frosh. Volleyball

V Cheer
	  Jenny Golf
	Coachgoff.cheer@gmail.com

	JV Cheer
	
	

	Frosh Cheer
	
	


   Varsity Football        
      Joyce Burd

Mnjburd@verizon.net

JV Football
      Elise Arrington     
Mizellie@hotmail.com





    Frosh. Football
      Elise Arrington     
Mizellie@hotmail.com
